BOARD POLICY 5052 OPEN ENROLLMENT

The policy of Peralta Community College is that, unless specifically exempted by statute or regulation, every course, course section, or class, reported for state aid, wherever offered and maintained by the District, shall be fully open to enrollment and participation by any person who has been admitted to the college(s). Enrollment also will be limited to students meeting properly validated prerequisites and corequisites, or other exemptions set out in statute or regulation. Enrollment may be subject to any priority system that has been established.

The Chancellor shall assure that this policy is published in college catalogs and schedules of classes.

Reference:

Title 5 Section 51006
Title 5 Section 55003, et. seq. (prerequisite regulations)

Replaces:

Board Policy 5.19 Policy on Open Classes adopted 1977.

Approved by the Board of Trustees: June 26, 2012 Updated and approved by the Board of Trustees: June 24, 2014